
PH: 5996 1744  Bakewell St. 
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Cranbourne 3977  

 

The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline        

Enthusiasm) in their learning. CALENDAR  

COMING UP  

 

 

Thursday 29th August 

Father’s Day Stall 

 

Friday 30th August 

- Legoland Payment Due 

- Father’s Day Afternoon in 
class  

 

Monday 2nd September 

Sun Hats required to be 
worn 

 

Tuesday 3rd September 

Art and Music Show 

4.30—6.00 pm 

 

Wednesday 4th September 

Legoland Excursion 

Prep-Grade 2 
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28th  August, 2019 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

Quote of the Week 

Saying ‘Thank You’ goes a long way 

 

 
A huge thank you to the staff who attended the two camps  
last week—Mr. Clydesdale, Mr. Baker, Miss Dell, Miss 
Ferdinands, Miss Field, Ms Martin, Mr Bailey, Mrs Hare, Miss 
Collier, Mrs Hance,  Mrs Collier, Mrs Steeden, Miss Madden. 
Staff take time out from their families and other personal 
responsibilities to attend camps. Teachers do not get paid 
extra to attend camps but do so out of commitment to 
students.  I am sure you will join me to express your 
appreciation for this dedication—the students all thoroughly 
enjoyed their camping experiences. 

 
 
  
 
 
  
  

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


 

From the Office    
 

 

 Notices are coming home 
today for the Senior Carnival 

that is being held on 
Wednesday 11th September. 

 

Please note that as this is a 
fundraising activity CSEF 

Funds cannot be used in this 
regard.  

Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrinsic 
PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             

Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 
FA Lex A 

FB Josiah N 

FC Kobii O 

 

JA Lacey B 

JB Sam F 

JC Lucian W-A 

JD Romina A 

JE Blake 

 

MA Tawana 

MB Christina 

MC Alana B 

MD Aleah 

 

SA Anthony 

SB Ruby 

SC Tristan 

SD Karina 

ICT FA Mary S 

 MA Lauren S 

 - - 

 SB Riza M 

Ms Whittle SD Arsalan 

Mrs Bloomfield JC Tyson C 

Mr Clydesdale JB Jacob E 

Mrs Fernand JA Tony S 

Principal  SA Ayesha 

 

 

HAPPY      

BIRTHDAY TO 

 OUR AUGUST 

BABIES! 
 
 
 
 
 

Leo C 
Mario M 
Koby W 

Gizelle G 
Harnoor S 

Mir A 
Anita G 

Mannat R 
Elijah I 

Di Fernand  

Assistant Principal 

School Uniform 

During my visits to learning spaces, and walking through the grounds at recess and lunchtime, I have 
noticed that there is  an increasing number of students who are not wearing correct school uniform. 

Our Student Dress Code  reinforces in students a sense of pride in their appearance, instils recognition 
of themselves as part of the school community,  and assists in developing pride in representing their 
school.    The Dress Code promotes equality amongst all students and maintains and enhances a      
positive image of the school in the community. It also helps to enhance the school identity, tone,      
morale, self-esteem and general appearance of the students. 

Please support the school by ensuring your child is in the correct school uniform every day. If you are 
unsure of our Student Dress Code, the policy is located on the school website, and is also printed in 
your child’s student diary. 

Remember—we are a Sun Smart school—hats are to be worn from Monday 2nd September. 

No hat—No Play!  

6th September 



 

 

 

      

Monday 26th August 
  

 

 

Tuesday 27th August 
  
Breakfast club held in 

the Gym at 8am – Gold 

Coin donation 
  

Wednesday 28th August 
  
Book Week Dress Up Day 

Costume Parade @ 9am in 

the Gym 
  
Author Visit to School 

Thursday 29th August 
  
Father’s Day Stall 

 

Breakfast club held in the 

Gym at 8am – Gold Coin 

donation 

Friday 30th August 
  
Legoland Payment Due 
(Prep to Grade 2) 

 

Father’s Day Afternoon 

2.30—3pm in classrooms 

 

31st & 1st 

Monday 2nd Sept 
  
Sun Hats required. 

“No Hat—No Play”  

Tuesday 3rd Sept 
  

RESP Afternoon Tea 

 
Art & Music Show 
4.30 – 6pm 
  
Breakfast club held in 

the Gym at 8am – Gold 

Coin donation 
  

Wednesday 4th Sept 
  
Prep – Grade 2 
Legoland Excursion 

Thursday 5th Sept 
  
Breakfast club held in the 

Gym at 8am – Gold Coin 

donation 

Friday 6th Sept 

 

School Carnival      

Permission Slips and 

Payment Due 

7th & 8th 

Monday 9th Sept Tuesday 10th Sept 

Breakfast club held in 

the Gym at 8am – Gold 

Coin donation 

Wednesday 11th Sept 

Whole School Carnival 

Thursday 12th Sept 

Breakfast club held in the 

Gym at 8am – Gold Coin 

donation 

Friday 13th Sept 

Whole School Assembly – 

2.30pm 

14th & 15th 

Monday 16th Sept 

  

Tuesday 17th Sept 

 Community Breakfast at 

8am – Gold Coin       

donation 

  

Wednesday 18th Sept Thursday 19th Sept 

 Breakfast club held in 

the Gym at 8am – Gold 

Coin donation 

Friday 20th Sept 

  

LAST DAY OF TERM 

21st & 22nd 

 

Head Lice 
 
It has come to our attention that some students in the school may have head lice and we seek your cooperation in 
checking your child’s hair.  
 
Head lice do not transmit infectious diseases – they are transmitted by having head to head  contact with someone 
who has head lice. You may be reassured to know that head lice are   commonly found in places other than     
Cranbourne Primary School.  Head  lice are common in school-aged children and are the most adaptable of     
creatures. They have survived living solely on humans for 10,000 years!!! 
 
What can you do?  
We seek your cooperation in checking your child’s hair and in those instances where head lice or eggs are found, 
treating your child’s hair.  
 
If head lice or eggs are found on your child’s hair you need to inform:  

- the school and advise when the treatment has started. 
- parents or carers of your child’s friends so they too have the opportunity to detect and    treat their children if 

necessary.  
 
When can my child return to school? 
Health regulations requires that where a child has head lice, that child should not return to school until the day  after 
appropriate treatment has started. Please note, this refers only to those children who have live head lice and does 
not refer to head lice eggs. 

 
Cranbourne Primary School is aware that head lice can be a sensitive issue and is committed to maintaining your 
confidentiality.  



C.P.S. Got Talent
 
On Friday the 16th August, students participated in Cranbourne Primary School’s first   

ever CPS Got Talent.  Students from the foundation to the seniors performed in groups 

and solo.  There were amazing performances with students singing, dancing, a magic 

show, a puppet show and flying paper aeroplanes. 

 

Teachers and two students from the Senior Learning Community, Ayesha and 

Lampstand helped to judge the performances.  Results of the competition were            

announced at assembly on Friday 23rd.  The winners were: 

- Lacey B from F-2 Community  for her jokes and Puppet show 

- Buthmi C from the Middle Community for singing 

- Sally and Sophie from the Senior Learning Community for singing. 

 

Well done to everyone who participated in CPS Got Talent and thank you to all of the 

family and friends who attended for their wonderful support! 

 

A big thank you to Miss Prosser and the teachers who helped make this exciting             

opportunity for the students.



 

   

Father’s Day Stall 
Thursday 29th August 

All gifts $5 each 
 

If you would like your child to purchase a  
Father’s Day present, please send $5 in a 

named envelope on the day so they can shop 
at our PFA stall.  

 
(Once all children have purchased a gift, there will be  

opportunity to purchase additional gifts depending on supply.) 

 
 



SAVE THE DATE 



ART SHOW  

September 3rd 2019 

4:30 – 6:00pm 

 

 

“Every child is an artist. The problem is 

to remain an artist once they grow up.” 

Pablo Picasso 



 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

On Wednesday 11th of September the Senior Learning Community are holding a 
school carnival for the students during school hours from 12:00 to 1pm.  

 

While at the carnival, students will be able to participate in many different           
activities including Lucky Envelope, Mystery Jelly Box, Wet Sponge and various 
sporting activities. 

 

To support the carnival we are asking all students to donate a bag of individually 
wrapped chocolates or lollies to go towards the prizes that students can win. For 
each packet/bag donated, students will get a raffle ticket to win one of the many 
fantastic prizes that have been donated from our local community.  

 

We are also accepting any other donations to be used as raffle prizes and would 
greatly appreciate any assistance you can offer. 

Could all donations please be in no later than Friday 6th September. 

 

Proceeds from the day support Grade 6 Graduation. 

 

Thank you for your support. 

 

Senior Learning Community teachers and  

students. 

 

 

 

CRANBOURNE  PRIMARY 

SCHOOL 



LIDS 4 KIDS 
Collection Box in the hall  

near the deck.

Must be clean!!! 

Lids 4 Kids has teamed up with the e—Nable community to provide bespoke aids for children. 

Using 3D printers and recyclable bottle lids, 3D printed hands and arms  will be made for those 

children in need of an upper limb assistive device.   

We are seeking support from our school community to contribute to this great  

foundation. If you have any plastic lids from your milk, water, juice or soft drink bottles  



 

 

 

 

 

What is Influenza (or the “the Flu”)?  

Influenza (or "the flu") is caused by infection with influenza viruses A , B and 

rarely C. It mainly affects the throat and lungs, but can also cause problems with 

the heart and rest of the body, especially in people with other health problems.  

What are the symptoms?  

Symptoms usually occur one to three days after infection, and may include     

sudden onset of:  

- fever  

- headache  

- muscle and joint pain  

- sore throat  

- cough  

- runny or stuffy nose  

- severe tiredness.  

Most people recover within a week. Compared with many other infections (like 

the common cold), influenza tends to cause more severe symptoms and        

complications.  

How is it spread?  

The virus is mainly spread from person to person through droplets after an       

infected person coughs or sneezes, or through touching (e.g., when a person 

shakes hands with another). It is easier to catch influenza in confined or crowded 

spaces.  

A person with influenza is contagious from the day before, until a few days after 

symptoms begin.  

Don't spread it around!  

If you get symptoms of influenza:  

- stay at home until you are better  

- cover your coughs and sneezes with a tissue and dispose of it in the garbage  

after use  

- wash your hands with soap and running water for 10 seconds after coughing, 

sneezing or blowing your nose, and before touching other people or objects.  

www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au 



 




